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Memorandum 
 
Date:  March 14, 2022 
 
To: Mayor Jules Walters and City Council 
 
From: Darren Wyss, Planning Manager 
 
Subject: AP-22-01 Public Comments 
 
 
Between noon on Thursday, March 10, 2022 and noon on Monday, March 14, 2022, the City 
received an additional 24 public comments (attached) regarding the appeal of a denied home 
occupation permit at 2245 Michael Drive. The public comment period ended at noon on 
Monday, March 14, 2022. The majority of the comments (16) support the operation of the 
swim lessons, but do not address the applicable criteria for approval of a home occupation 
permit. Five of the comments are opposed to the appeal because of the traffic, noise, and 
parking impacts to the neighborhood.  One comment was submitted by the Appellant’s 
Attorney.  One comment was an email from the Appellant to Councilor Baumgardner, which 
was forwarded for the record. Additional comment was submitted by Shannen Knight and 
addresses applicable criteria found in Community Development Code Chapter 37. Staff did not 
provide additional responses as Ms. Knight’s submittal replicates comments found in the memo 
sent to Council on March 10, 2022. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at dwyss@westlinnoregon.gov or 503-742-6064 with any 
questions regarding the materials or process. 
 









I will be speaking during the virtual hearing and stating my case. I know a few neighbors will
write or be on the call as well. Please consider the neighborhood and what's really happening.
This has been an ongoing problem the entire summer and into the fall. I don't think this will
benefit the community, I don't see it benefiting our neighbors as it has angered many of them.
I am asking you to not reconsider and please stand by what the planning department has
decided. She did not do what she should have from the start- getting employees certified.
Getting permits. Nothing. She tried to go around and it didn't work and in my eyes if this gets
approved this will show others not to adhere to certain rules our city puts into place. 

I appreciate your time and I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 

Shalie Reay
2240 Michael drive 



From: Peggy Bauer
To: Wyss, Darren
Subject: Swim lessons with Luan Lierman
Date: Thursday, March 10, 2022 6:13:39 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not click links, open attachments, or follow
instructions from this sender unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, please
contact the Help Desk immediately for further assistance.

Mr. Darren Wyss
Good afternoon. This correspondence is to let you know I am shocked that the City of West Linn is giving Luan
Lierman such a hard time for offering swim lessons at her home. She and her husband installed the pool with the
intention of giving public swimming lessons with permission of the City, in advance, of paying a good sum of
money for all it took to build.
We need places around here to learn to swim and there are very few public options. I have a one year old who
started swim lessons only for the Omicron surge to shut those down. We don’t belong to any clubs or have a
neighborhood pool. I’m a terrible swimmer (afraid of water). I didn’t live near water growing up, so it wasn’t a huge
danger for me. We made sure our daughter could swim well and want the same opportunity for our grandkids. They
live here with lots of water around. Her parents fish, kayak and go camping on lakefront property.
Please allow Luan the chance to teach our kids. I’m thinking about signing myself up, too. I’m 66 and still want to
play on water, but wish to do it safely.
Thank you for your consideration of other WL residents.
Peggy Bauer

Sent from my iPhone





remember her neighbors reaching out, seeking her abilities, while walking by and literally
walking into her backyard, trying to get the chance for her to teach their children. 

We need more people like coach Lu! Not more people trying to suck the life from her and her
business! Especially in a time where small businesses, minority owned, women dominant
businesses, are having the most horrific time even trying to survive. Let's figure out a way to
help her build and reach more people! Minority Woman that are business owners, with this
kind of passion, often get passed up or they get pushed off. NOT anymore! We are ALL
passionate about saving coach Lu's business, but even more for preserving her strength in the
community. We will help build her up, not tear her down in any community. 

We cannot continue with the wild accusations and ferocious neighbors that are taking
advantage of her kindness and her ability to follow the rules. Coach Lu is a Godsend and was
even more so during this pandemic!! Anyone that has something else to say, well, it is just
pure evil. 

Thank you for your time. I speak for many, if not all, when I say, we hope to book our lessons
with Coach Lu as soon as possible! 

Joanna Esler 
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android





Dear Council,  
 
After getting further information on this home occupation, I would like to amend my 
testimony slightly. It sounds like all permits for outside businesses have been denied in 
the past which I did not know. I also did not know that farming and daycare were 
allowed by state law.  But I still believe this use is allowed by the current code.  CDC 
37.020(A)(4) allows for business to take place in accessory building.  CDC definitions 
say a building is a "structure intended for use " and a pool is an "accessory structure". In 
this instance, since it is a pool, even though outdoors, it does fit the code.  
 
Knowing that the city has denied all other outdoor permits, though, makes me feel better 
about the bias claims. In my original testimony I did say I didn’t think there was a bias 
issue but could see how it could be an optics issue --especially the part about the heater 
and pump. Calling her heater/pump “commercial equipment” when the pool’s primary 
use is for the family could seem as if she is being treated differently than anyone else 
who has a pool. But consistently denying any outdoor use confirms for me there is no 
bias here. 
 
If I look at our commercial code, this use is not permitted in the commercial zone either. 
The only place in the code I see it as allowable is campus industrial zoning. The only 
place zoned CI is basically PGE property or papermill property. As usual, our code and 
zoning makes it difficult to bring much needed businesses into the community.  Thus, 
we have a situation where home occupation may make sense. How different is this from 
a daycare in the yard, or a neighbor having a pool that all the local kids come to? The 
whole neighborhood went to my house after school every day because we had a pool 
and I’m sure it wasn’t quiet. 
 
Is there an option for a temporary approval, with conditions to control the biggest pain 
points for neighbors and see how it goes after a few months? Adding some conditions 
such as how many people per day or at a time, business hours, perhaps a tent canopy 
over and/or fencing to reduce noise, etc. I'm always for the compromise. I don't like 
seeing what seems to be a needed business not being allowed. But I get that neighbors 
expect a level of acceptable noise.   
 
Either way, I think this brought forth more proof that our code needs to be fixed. I looked 
at other cities. Their code specifically says “inside home or garage” or “no outdoors”, or 
has two types of permits, with outdoor uses requiring a more in depth approval process. 
Our code is not clear and concise nor does not make it state outdoors is prohibited 
specifically within Chapter 37. Strangely Chapter 37 doesn’t deal with any noise issues 
either other than from equipment.  Your ruling on this case could set some precedence, 
though I still think the accessory structure part is what makes this fit the code where 
other outdoor activities may not. Since we lack commercial and industrial zoned land for 
needed businesses, my personal opinion would be to allow outdoor use through a 
public hearing process. This would allow for conditions of approval to be added on a 
case-by-case basis with a process to revoke a license if complaints are not mitigated. 
 



Thanks for putting up with more testimony from me. My original testimony did not all 
have all the facts, and I always try to keep an open mind, and hear all the sides. I still 
think the code allows for this business, but I have a better understanding on why it was 
denied. As usual, our code and zoning issues need to be addressed to prevent these 
issues in the future.  
 
Shannen Knight 
West Linn 
 





how to swim, etc. My next door neighbor with 3 kids bought an outdoor play structure and I bought I pool. I knew
my own children would love to play and swim in it but I also thought about all the children that didn’t know how to
swim. Before I ordered this $20,000 pool (from my savings) I called the city and asked them if this size pool in my
backyard was ok to have and ok to host swim lessons? I received positive responses and the green light to do so. The
pool arrived in August of 2020 and we built it. The city inspector came out and inspected the pool and property and
gave us the green light. Fast forward to Spring of 2021, I knew I couldn’t teach all the children on my own so I hired
and trained highschool students that happen to be my neighbor’s kids and students at West Linn highschool. They
loved teaching and are exited to come back to teach again this summer 2022.

My husband who was reluctant to build this pool at first cause it was A LOT of work and expensive, said  “Luan,
you have a gift and you are making a difference.” These young highschoolers trained beside me, watched and
learned how I communicated with the little ones and were eager to learn. They passed my water safety training and
became amazing swim instructors. They were excited to come to work because when you work with kids, it’s very
rewarding. You watch them grow in front of your eyes like a flower bud blossoming. I am proud of each one of my
instructors and if you talk to them or their parents, you’ll hear some fun stories. Back to the city…

When I realized my business license needed to be renewed (all West Linn licenses expire on the same day no matter
when you apply) I included on my license that I teach Chinese and Swim Lessons out of my home. I had been
teaching for WLWV school district for the past 8 years and tutor kids afterschool so I’ve always had a business
permit. When I added that I teach swim lessons, the city saw it and asked some questions. I was happy to come in
and answer their questions. I sat down with the planning department for over an hour going over every single code
in detail. After all that, I was told to make sure I accommodate parking with my families as that was the biggest
issue. My neighbor across the street called the police multiple times, dragging his elder daughter and extended
family members to complain so on public record, I had 3 callers that called the police on the same day. When I have
an issue, I was taught to address the issue with the person you have issues with. I didn’t know my neighbor was
upset until the cops showed up. I tried to talk to him but he yelled and called me names. I even tried talking to the
elder sister but she said I was harassing her. I hosted a neighborhood meeting end of August 2021 and asked my
neighbors left and right, up and down the street if they had any concerns, please voice them so I can adjust and offer
solutions. My neighbor’s were supportive, some didn’t realize I had a pool or that there was anything different in the
neighborhood. My next neighbor did address some concerns with traffic and I told her my solution is to offer my
program at more pools, community pools in West Linn and beyond. She supports my program and I’m grateful for
her willingness to communicate with me. I’m helping Oregon city pool with their program so they can stay open.
They have hired me to help train new swim instructors. I listen to my neighbors and made sure I modified my
schedule so there was enough time between lessons for families to come and go without the bottleneck period. I
adjusted when I knew that was an issue.

In December 2021, I sat down with the city manager Jerry, planning department John and chief of police. Imagine
this meeting, me (small Asian lady) and 3 much bigger men. I asked my husband if he could take a longer lunch
break from work to sit in my corner and support me. I wasn’t intimidated but definitely felt I needed some more
muscle.  After this lengthy meeting, my husband took notes throughout and said “I think that went well.” In front of
us, the city leaders showed support and had apologized for not handling the situation with the complaining neighbor
well. They requested that I apply for two separate licenses, one for teaching Chinese and another one for teaching
swimming. Sure, no problem! This was the first time the city had requested this. I submitted that new application the
next day, December 2021.

Now March (almost 3 months of deciding and me anxiously waiting) is when I receive this denial letter with their
main point of denial is that my backyard pool isn’t connected to my house, therefore, can NOT be considered part of
my home business. I was shocked and hurt. I’ve gone back and forth trying to do the right thing and instead of
working with me, the city threw me under the bus. I felt alone in this battle so that’s why I’m here, reaching out,
shining light on this issue. My last post was emotionally driven because I was angry. I am a teacher trying build our
community up but I was being treated like a criminal. I was being singled out, and their decision that my pool isn’t
connected to my house felt like discrimination. Their response to this issue is this? It goes back to my neighbor who
had shown animosity towards me, calling the police on me daily, calling me names, pointing his middle finger at
me…the city and the police made their decision based on his complaints. Is this not discrimination? That’s why I am
appealing and standing up for my rights.

Thanks for reading through this long message as I want to share with you my heart behind this. I pay property taxes



on my entire property. If pool is connected to my house! We have dug down for the electrical wires from our house
to the pool to keep it heated and warm. The water to fill up the pool comes from our home. My children and students
that swim in it, come inside my hosue to use the bathroom. No “potty” in the pool please. My pool is very much a
part of our home and family. I don’t know what else to say…I’m disappointed in our city leaders. The men I met
with, powerful men but what are they using their power for? If this appeal on 3/14 next Monday @6pm, doesn’t turn
out, the city has taken away another pool for children to learn how to swim. Do they have a solution? If you don’t
belong to a fancy club or HOA community pool, where do you go? This matter is an Oregon issue. West Linn had
the biggest number of children (check school statistics) but our children don’t have access to water safety
instructions and that’s on our leaders. I’m just one person so I need your help and support.

Peace,
Luan Ly (Lierman)







From: Tracy Normoyle
To: Wyss, Darren
Subject: File AP-22-01
Date: Saturday, March 12, 2022 12:32:53 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not click links, open attachments, or follow
instructions from this sender unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, please
contact the Help Desk immediately for further assistance.

﻿Hello Mr. Wyss,
I am writing today in response to the notice I received related to a home occupation application appeal at 2245
Michael Drive.

I am a resident and owner who also lives on Michael Drive. My address is 2288 Michael Drive.

I am disappointed to learn of the tension this matter continues to cause in our neighborhood. Slanderous social
media posts on West Linn Community Page and Nextdoor prompted me to provide comment here.

Prior to those posts, I was conflicted about voicing support or detraction on this issue. I have erected a pool in past
summers. I also have two children who play in our neighborhood. I hate to impede any homeowners right to use
their property or earn a living.

However, I do think it is important for you to have statements from people who are directly impacted by your
decision/application of existing codes. I believe that codes exist to serve and protect us all and should be fairly and
consistently applied. If a code itself requires review or modification, there is a proper channel/process to do just that.

I don’t know if the application or exemption here is that proper channel.

I can tell you that this swim school did dramatically impact our neighborhood, and the livability of our street. The
classes seemed to include 2 to 4 kids per hour and operate 9am to early evening, sometimes 8pm. That meant 2 to 4
cars arriving/parking/departing every hour for 8+ hours per day—sometimes 6 or 7 days a week. That added
substantial traffic and parking congestion. At least three neighbors had to get traffic cones to try to slow drivers so
that their own small children could enjoy playing outside on our street. Signs asking drivers to slow down were also
erected. The nature of our “U” shaped street had previously meant mostly only residents and delivery drivers use
Michael Drive. That changed substantially when the swim school was operating.

I like the family who owns the property in question. I support swim lessons in general. I have concerns about
hours/days of operation and traffic impacts. What, if any, protections do neighbors of these businesses enjoy?

I have concerns after reviewing the documents about the potential for adding additional staff and further expanding
operating hours. I’m also very disturbed that this dispute turned personal on social media and strayed from the code
and it’s merit or lack of merit. I have concerns about the fallout of this decision deteriorating the peace on our street.

I appreciate you weighing my concerns as you consider the situation.

Tracy and Chad Normoyle
2288 Michael Drive

Sent from my iPhone



From: Alisha Finke
To: Wyss, Darren
Subject: Luan Lierman’s Home Business License
Date: Sunday, March 13, 2022 10:24:04 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not click links, open attachments, or follow
instructions from this sender unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, please
contact the Help Desk immediately for further assistance.

Mr. Wyss,

I’m writing to you this evening in consideration of you and the city council to overturn the denial of Luan Lierman’s
license application for her home swimming lessons business. The Community Development Code of the City of
West Linn states the purpose of it is “promoting the general health, safety and welfare of the public,” which is
exactly what her swimming lessons do. All three of my children have had the opportunity to learn from Mrs.
Lierman and because of this, they have undoubtedly increased their water safety awareness, gained a love and
appreciation for physical activity, and ultimately grown confident in themselves as they become better swimmers
under her guidance. She has taught my kids both at Club Sport and out of her own swimming pool, and I can say
that having the lessons at her home pool creates a more relaxing, inclusive, and fun atmosphere for the children.
Allowing her to continue her business would be exponentially valuable to the community. Again, I ask you to
consider approving Luan Lierman’s home business application for swimming lessons. I am happy to answer any
questions you may have.

Thank you for your consideration.
Alisha Finke

Sent from my iPhone













From: Karen Toste
To: Wyss, Darren
Subject: Letter of support for Luan Lierman
Date: Sunday, March 13, 2022 10:41:47 PM
Attachments: Doc - Nov 16 2021 - 9-42 PM.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not click links, open attachments, or follow
instructions from this sender unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, please
contact the Help Desk immediately for further assistance.

Hi Darren,

Pleased find attached a letter of support for Luan Lierman’s pool & swim lesson business.

Please let me know if you have questions or need additional information.

Thank you,
Karen Toste
Neighbor, 2280 Ostman Rd.







2205 Michael Dr.



Dear West Linn City Council,

My name is Hannah Anderson and I am currently a senior at West Linn High School. Last
summer I was employed by Luan Ly. Teaching swim lessons was my first paid job and it has
enormously expanded my knowledge and view on teaching. I am more of an introvert than an
extrovert but having to constantly interact with kids has pushed me beyond my comfort zone.
Being outside of my comfort zone by trying something new pushes me to work harder. It has
taught me that I can do things that I was once afraid of trying.

I know many families who fear their children will drown because they don’t know how to
swim. Allowing their children near water can seem terrifying, but allowing them to learn in a safe
and supervised environment is beneficial for both the parents and children. Thanks to Luan many
families are able to have this fear lifted knowing their children are water safe. If we stop teaching
swim lessons now many children won’t have access to swim lessons that could save their lives.
Luan has taught me how to teach in a way that is engaging, fun, and efficient. We make our
lessons specific to the needs of each and every child. This is even easier because we only teach 1 to
2 kids at a time. The most children I have taught at once was 3 and that was a rare occasion.
Having small private lessons is both a safety precaution and allows for each coach to be focused
on every child. These types of lessons are more one on one which allow for kids to learn more
effectively and efficiently.

Recently I discussed the importance of trying something new with Luan. When you put
yourself in a new situation you never know how you are going to feel about it unless you try.
Becoming a swim instructor was completely new to me.  I had never even considered teaching
swim lessons before Luan reached out to the community for high schoolers interested in coaching
swim lessons. It sounded like the perfect job for me. I have volunteered in my church’s Sunday
school program for over 6 years and one of my favorite hobbies is swimming. Now it seems like
being a swim coach would be the obvious choice for a job but it truly never occurred to me. That’s
how I knew I should try to be a swim coach when the opportunity presented itself. Little did I
know I was in for an impactful journey filled with relationships, fun, stress, and growth.

Throughout the process of becoming a swim coach Luan has constantly been by my side
encouraging me to become better and more effective in teaching. I remember after having been
teaching for a while Luan pulled me aside and told me something she had noticed. She gave me
feedback on how I could improve so that I could help kids progress further in their swim lessons.
This made me question how I could most effectively teach  lessons to each specific student with
different strengths and weaknesses. I feel like I have improved so much from my first day because
of the things Luan has taught me and the ways she has pushed me.

Swimming is something that is supposed to be fun but it is also dangerous. At first some
kids tilt more one way or the other on how they view the water, but our goal is for it to be a
balance of understanding the dangers while being confident around bodies of water. One little
girl, who always made me smile, named Vivian started out timid and afraid of the water. Even
though she was afraid she continued to keep trying and by encouraging her I hoped to instill a
confidence in her that she could swim. After lots of hard work Vivian was ready to take her swim
test. We threw her into the water and told her she had to swim. She passed with flying colors.



After that day she had so much confidence in the water and was constantly smiling and laughing.
Through hard work and perseverance Vivian was able to learn how to swim confidently and
effectively.

Our community does not have a public swimming pool, yet everyone is faced by the
dangers of water everyday. There isn’t a safe place in West Linn for kids to learn how to swim
other than Luan’s pool. According to the CDC for children ages 1-14 drowning is the 2nd highest
cause of death from unintentional injury. One way we can eliminate this danger for the children in
our community is by offering swim lessons that are effective and encourage enjoyment around
water rather than fear. Without swim lessons that are provided in a safe environment many
parents will become more worried about their children when they are near bodies of water.

I have loved teaching swimming lessons this past summer. I have felt so blessed by the
amazing community of swim instructors God has given me. Without teaching swim lessons I
wouldn’t be able to grow alongside some of  the most hilarious and kindest people I have ever
met. I won’t get to laugh alongside them and the children we are teaching or ask them for advice
when I’m not quite sure which technique to use with a certain child. I will miss it all because I still
remember the very beginning. I am so thankful for Luan and everything she has taught me and the
time I have spent with her in conversation about life. She doesn’t just invest in the children and
the pool, but she also invests in the lives of her coaches and those around her. I hope to take all I
have learned with me into the next chapter of my life as I head towards college in hopes of
pursuing a degree in elementary education. No matter what happens I know that I will always
have Luan to support me because of the love and kindness she has invested in my life and every
child who enters her pool.

Thank you for your time,
Hannah Anderson





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



From: Jessi Hatch
To: Wyss, Darren
Subject: Full Support for Luan’s Swim School
Date: Monday, March 14, 2022 8:22:23 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not click links, open attachments, or follow
instructions from this sender unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you are unsure, please
contact the Help Desk immediately for further assistance.

Good Morning!

Teacher Lu and her swim school are a very important part of West Linn and I urge you to strongly reconsider your
decision on prohibiting her home swim business here in our town.

My husband and I both grew up here in West Linn and now we are raising our 3 boys here. We absolute love our
town but we all know that we lack a community pool, which makes it hard to find good swim lessons. Teacher Lu
brought us a safe and fun program and all 3 of my boys have been taught by her.

With Covid last year, it was such a joy to still be able to get my boys into swim lessons and safely in an outdoor
pool. They truly looked forward to it because they love her but also because it was their only real chance to be social
and see friends in their lessons.

Please support Teacher Lu, it’s important for our community to see that sometimes city leaders can admit they made
a mistake and right the wrong. We all know that West Linn needs this kind of leadership now more than ever.

Thank you for your time,

Jessi Hatch

Sent from my iPhone





March 14, 2022 

 

RE: 03/14/22 Agenda, item #7, Appeal of Permit for 2245 Michael Dr. 

 

Dear Mayor Walters and Councilors, and West Linn City Staff: 

 

My name is Rebecca Regello and I reside in the Willamette neighborhood.  I am a client 
and neighbor (a couple blocks away) of Luan Ly.  My son, age 7, started private 
swimming lessons with Ms. Ly when she first opened last season and remained in twice 
weekly lessons with her until the season ended in October 2021. 

It will be a disservice to our community if Ms. Ly’s private swimming lessons/water 
safety are made to be discontinued by the City.  Please grant Ms. Ly’s appeal. To not 
allow a path forward for necessary licensing/permitting for swimming lessons is 
unreasonable.    

Ms. Ly offers a greatly needed service, swimming lessons/water safety, for our 
community.  Before I learned of Ms. Ly’s swimming lessons, I searched for available 
lessons near West Linn and I could not find any options outside of joining an expensive 
county club.  My child has gained tremendous skill and confidence in swimming/water 
safety through his lessons with Ms. Ly and her staff, and I’ve been counting down the 
months until the 2022 swim season opens, and my son can start lessons with Ms. Ly 
again. 

Ms. Ly offers a well-organized, professional, courteous home-business.  When 
concerns were raised by immediate neighbors about an increase in traffic and street 
parking, Ms. Ly immediately notified me, and her other clients and problem solved.  I am 
thrilled to have swimming lessons/water safety accessible locally, in a neighborhood 
setting.  This is a great benefit to our community!      

Thank you for your consideration, 

Rebecca Regello 
2130 River Heights Cir. 

-  
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MISC-22-01 

 
March 14, 2022 Hearing 

 



Excerpt from March 1, 2022 Agenda Bill 2022-03-14-2 

Appeal Hearing Process 

Appeal hearings in the City of West Linn are de novo, meaning new information can be submitted for 

consideration (CDC 99.280). An application for appeal also does not require the Appellant to identify the 

grounds for appeal or the applicable criteria that were misapplied. (CDC 99.250) These are the rules this 

appeal hearing must follow, but the Council may wish to revisit the rules in the near future. The current 

process has inefficiencies in that the Council, and staff, is placed in a position of potentially not knowing 

why an appeal has been filed until the public hearing has been opened and testimony taken. This 

eliminates the ability of staff to prepare a report outlining the information that is important for the 

Council to consider. 

The Appellant’s appeal application (Attachment 2) alludes to the swim lesson business previously 

operating and being in effect terminated by the denial of a home occupation permit. Below is a 

summary of the activity by the Appellant and the City responses that has led to this appeal hearing. 

The Appellant has obtained a valid home occupation permit for several years to teach language

tutoring lessons at 2245 Michael Drive.

The Appellant purchased and installed an outdoor, above-ground swimming pool in 2021.

The Appellant began teaching swimming lessons in the pool in 2021.

In August 2021, the City received complaints regarding the swim lessons and discovered the

Appellant did not have a business license or home occupation permit to operate the swim

lesson business.

Appellant's Exhibit 1



 The City directed the Appellant to apply for a business license/home occupation permit for the 

swim lesson business. 

 The Appellant tagged the swim lesson business onto the language tutoring business license. 

 The updated business license/home occupation permit was routed to Planning staff for review 

with the intent of researching whether an outdoor business was allowed under the home 

occupation rules. 

 In the meantime, City Code Enforcement issued citations for operating without a license. 

 The updated business license was issued, although the Planning review for compliance with 

home occupation rules did not occur. This led to confusion on whether only the language 

tutoring business was approved or both were approved. 

 This led to additional citations, which were eventually revoked after conversations between City 

staff and the Appellant and a path forward was agreed upon. 

 The City revoked the existing business license that contained both the language tutoring 

business and the swim lesson business. The Appellant applied for a separate license for each 

business. 

 The language tutoring business/home occupation was renewed. 

 The swim lesson business/home occupation was evaluated and denied (MISC-22-01). 

 The Appellant has appealed the denial to City Council. 

Appellant's Exhibit 1














































